

Hon. Minister Sussan Ley




Parliament House 

Suite M1 41 , 
Canberra  ACT 2600
Mail: minister.ley@health.gov.au
Dear Hon. Minister Ley
Re: The loss of Australia’s only national community-based organisation for people who use/have used illicit drugs
I am writing to seek your support for the future of  AIVL (Australian Injecting & Illicit Drug Users League) the national peak body representing people who use/have used illicit drugs in Australia. 
I am deeply concerned that the Australian government’s restructuring of the “Blood Borne Viruses and Sexually Transmissible Infections Prevention and Education Programme” under the Communicable Diseases Prevention & Service Improvement Grants Fund will effectively mean that AIVL will no longer be able to operate after 30 June 2016 due to the lack of ongoing funding for the organisation’s core BBV and harm reduction program of activities. I believe this decision will significantly damage Australia’s ability to effectively respond to the issues related to illicit drug use, in particular the prevention and treatment of blood borne viruses such as hepatitis C and HIV among people who inject drugs. 
AIVL has successfully provided an evidence-based, cost-effective response to urgent public health issues and in doing so has provided a voice at the national level for many people in my community who use drugs, for over 20 years.  AIVL has provided a stable consistent, cohesive and coordinated health messages and resources to its membership, ensuring that some of the most marginalised and socially isolated people have safe and reliable access to the information and support they need.  

Research shows that 42% of Australians use or have used illicit drugs in their lifetime; these approximately 8 million people are our children, our families, our friends, our neighbours and I believe they deserve to have a voice at a federal level advocating for their health and human rights and ensuring they have access to credible, timely and importantly, non-judgmental information and education on the issues that affect them including BBVs, overdose prevention, drug treatment, harm reduction, etc.  

I do not believe now is the time to be winding back what has historically been a highly effective, internationally recognised approach. Australia’s unique response to HIV of partnership with communities show positive outcomes in reducing drug related harm.  Any decision that has the result of undermining the above achievements will have major negative consequences for the entire Australian community.  Regardless of one’s personal views in relation to illicit drugs, I ask you, to show your clear support for a strong, evidence informed, and effective response to all issues in relation illicit drug use in society and support organisations like AIVL to continue to be key partners in developing and delivering that response.  
I ask that you please raise my concerns within your party including with representatives working in health policy and within the Federal Parliament more broadly to ensure AIVL, as a vital member of Australia’s public health partnership approach is able to continue representing, educating and advising on all matters relating to the health and human rights of people who use/have used illicit drugs now and into the future.
I look forward to receiving your response to my letter.  

Yours sincerely
